
16

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY—OCTOBER

Monday 
1st

Line Dancing. 7.00pm. Pavilion
Police Station 10.45am to 11.45am Church Road & Greenways

Tues 2nd Bow Brickhill Club 2pm to 4pm Pavilion. AGM  &  8th Birthday 

Weds 3rd Green Bin Collection
Brownies. 6.00-7.15pm. Church Hall.

Thurs 4th Youth Club. 7.00pm. Pavilion

Sun 7th Sunday School. 11.00am Church Hall

Monday
8th

Line Dancing. 7.00pm  Pavilion.
Book Group—First Meeting

Tues 9th John The Barber. 2pm to 6pm Greenways Lay-by

Weds 10th Brownies. 6.00-7.15pm. Church Hall.

Thurs 11th Parish Council Meeting. 7.30pm Pavilion

Fri 12th Mobile Library. 10.15 - 10.45. War Memorial

Sat 13th Harvest Supper. 7.00pm. Church Hall

Sun 14th All Saints’ Harvest Festival Family Service 11.00am

Monday
15th

Police Station 1pm to 2pm Church Road and Greenways 
Line Dancing. 7.00pm. Pavilion

Weds 
17th

Green Bin Collection
Brownies. 6.00-7.15pm. Church Hall.

Thurs 18th Youth Club 7.00pm. Pavilion

Mon 22nd Line Dancing. 7.00pm  Pavilion.

Thurs
25th

WI. 7.30pm. Pavilion. Speaker from RSPB. Competition—
electrical item—8th Wedding Anniversary

Fri 26th Mobile Library. 10.15 - 10.45. War Memorial

Mon 29th Police Station 2.15pm to 3.15pm Church Road and Greenways 
Line Dancing. 7.00pm  Pavilion.

Tues 23rd John The Barber. 2pm to 6pm Greenways Lay-by

Sun 28th All Saints Lunch Club 12.15 for 12.30pm Church Hall

Weds 31st Green Bin Collection
Brownies. 6.00-7.15pm. Church Hall.
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CONTACTS:

All Saints’ Lunch Club: Chris Loak (373768) or Stuart & Kay Leeming 
(372032)
Bow Brickhill Club: Chris Loak (373768)
Brownies: Sally Robinson (374852)
Buckaneers (Model Club): Derek Giles (374494)
Line Dancing: Jan Cade (07721 420176)
Parents & Toddlers: Alison Goodyer (368212)
Women’s Institute: Sylvia Fox (378289)
Sunday School: Rosemary (370811)
Church Wardens: Stuart Leeming (372032) and John Wales (373907)

Bow Brickhill Parish Council

Parish Clerk
Julie Summerfield
12 Station Road
07950 269233

bowbrickhill.clerk@jdsummerfield.
com

Pavilion Bookings
Gill Cannell

373602
email Gill at

candishtowers@ukonline.co.uk

Chair
Martin Robinson 

60 Station Rd
374852

Pavilion Caretaker
Eddie Chesse 

370486

Councillors: 
Rupert Fairclough 367711 

Georgy Holden 372626 
Kay Leeming 372032 

James Byles 

GET CONNECTED 
 VIRTUALLY

Out at work all 
week, busy at the 
weekend?  Not enough time 
to meet the neighbours?  
Now you can be virtually con-
nected to our community by 
joining the 
Bow Brickhill egroup.  
Email sue@bowbrickhill.com

DO YOU REMEMBER?

Geoff is researching his fam-
ily and would love to hear 
from anyone who can re-
member his great-aunt Emily 
Jessie Stiddig, a children’s 
nurse, who lived at The Yews 
in the 1960s.  If you have 
some memories to share, 
please contact Sue Malleson, 
on 372376.
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PARISH NEWS

Pelican Crossing
Work is continuing on the installation of the school 
crossing. Once the pelican crossing has been installed 
then the footpath from Rushmere Close up to the cross-
ing will be widened. When the work is finished children should 
be able to get to school more safely.

Dog Fouling
There is a problem with dogs fouling the foot-
path and verges particularly around the Green-
ways end of the village. There are dog bins lo-
cated in Station Road (towards the station), at the bottom of 
Church Road, and also at the Pavilion. Residents are asked to 
help to keep the village clean by picking up after their dogs. Dog 
mess can be dangerous for small children and pregnant women 
and if it is not picked up it stays where it is dropped.

Play Area
The new play equipment has been well received by the children. 
The new Pod swing is suitable for a wide range of ages and is 
proving very popular. The climbing frame is in-
tended for older children (The manufacturers rec-
ommend 7+). The monkey bars are a little over 2 
metres high and, like all play equipment which of-
fers some challenge to children, there is a slight 
element of risk even with safety matting installed. 
So please keep an eye on your children when they 
are using the equipment to keep them safe.

PARISH PLAN

The Open Day on the 15th September was very successful.  
The Steering Group would like to thank all the exhibitors for their 
contribution to the day and also those that attended and ex-
pressed their concerns and aspirations for the village. The 
Group will be meeting at the end of September with a view to 
preparing and distributing a questionnaire throughout the village 
as the final step in gathering information towards the draft Plan.
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MESSIAH COMES – FOR ONE NIGHT ONLY!

Sixty singers and instrumentalists entertained an 
audience of around 130 at the end of September 
when the Messiah was performed by the Brickhill 
Messiah Singers at Great Brickhill Church. Sev-
eral of the soloists were members of Bow Brickhill church choir 
and others joined the chorus of singers from the Brickhills and 
Woburn Sands area. The audience was greatly impressed with 
what was billed as a “scratch” performance. Although many of 
the singers had taken part in additional rehearsals in the 
months leading up to the performance, there had been no com-
plete run-through in advance of the Sunday night concert.

“I was amazed at the high standard of performance,” said one 
Bow Brickhill resident.  “Soloists and chorus alike gave a very 
spirited and accomplished rendition of Handel’s masterpiece. It 
was a most enjoyable evening’. 
All proceeds from the concert were given to Willen Hospice.  

BOW BRICKHILL WI

Our speaker last month was Susan Olney who de-
scribed her ‘Cycling in the Rockies’ tour in humorous 
and graphic detail, brought to life with superb slides 
of the picturesque mountains, rivers and lakes.  With 
two brothers living 500 miles apart in Canada, it had long been 
her dream to cycle from one to the other but it was not until 
aged 60 and a very ‘new’ grandmother that she managed to 
persuade someone to accompany her and actually set out on 
her trip. There were inevitably serious doubts from many of her 
family and friends – the black and grizzly bears featuring high 
on their fear list for her.  We inspected her heavy bike with its 
man’s frame to take the weight of two panniers front and back, 
plus a bed roll, and were even more astounded that she com-
pleted the trip, averaging 58 miles per day.  
Susan concluded by encouraging us to “follow our own 
dreams” and she was warmly thanked by Stephanie Warren for 
such a very inspiring talk.
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meet up with fellow enthusiasts in a friendly and social environ-
ment at minimal cost.  (£2 on the door including tea/coffee and 
biscuits).
Secondly, to encourage members to support and encourage the 
musicians and artistes of today by going along to concerts and 
shows in the area to hear this music performed live. Advance 
details are given out to members in a free monthly Newsletter 
and at meetings.
By belonging to the Society members can also enjoy the bene-
fits of group discounts.

An additional attraction at the Society meetings is the “CD Stall” 
where members can obtain a wide variety of CDs ~ many no 
longer available commercially ~ at bargain prices.

Chairman Rex Harris explains “I’ve attended many live concerts 
in the area since moving up here three years ago ~ most 
have been “sell-outs” ~ so clearly the fan base is here. Re-
search has shown that there is no Big Band Society between 
Cambridge in the East, Oxford & Cheltenham in the West, Cov-
entry & Birmingham in the North, and Pinner & Windsor in the 
South ~ leaving a considerable void, which we are aiming to fill.  
We’ve already been surprised and delighted by the encouraging 
response to date and we’ve only just started.

Visitors are always most welcome ~ there’s no obligation to join, 
but membership at present is by free registration, and registered 
members do enjoy certain benefits.

Presentations/Recitals are given by club members and also by 
experienced and often well-known guest presenters. There are 
two 1 hour presentations per meeting with a half hour refresh-
ment / socialising break. We also have “Members Request” pro-
grammes and themed evenings.

We are a non-profit making organisation, seeking 
simply to provide an enjoyable social service to the 
community at minimal cost.    
The next meetings are 18th October 

                  15th November
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BIG BAND MUSIC BOUNCES BACK

It started as a party in Woburn Sands’ Centenary Cele-
brations. Experimental meetings followed – with great 
success. It now becomes a regular Woburn Sands So-
cial Fixture.

Woburn Sands residents and friends have recently been enjoy-
ing experimental meetings featuring the music of the Big Bands 
and Vocalists of the Swing Era played on high quality sound 
equipment. The interest shown and the success of this have 
now led to the formation of the Woburn Sands Big Band Society 
on a permanent and regular basis.

The Society will meet on the third Thursday each month in the 
Ellen Pettit Memorial Hall, 2 High Street, Woburn Sands (next to 
the Swan Inn). Doors open at 7pm for a prompt 7.30pm start.  
Finish at 10pm
Free car parking at the rear of the High Street shops (accessed 
via Russell Street) is only 150 yards away from The Hall.

The Society will be officially opened on Thursday 18th October 
by Colin Skinner, a well-known Big Band personality, musician 
and arranger, who is the Leader of The Syd Lawrence Orches-
tra and Back to Basie Orchestra.

Colin will be presenting a selection of some of his favourites and 
he will be followed by another well-known Big band personality 
– James Goff, leader of our own local James Goff Big Band.  An 
event not to be missed.

The Society has been established by David Higgs – former 
Technical Director of Weatherheads (until recently the Woburn 
Sands based radio/television/audio chain) – so the sound is 
good!), and by Rex Harris a long-time member of Pinner Big 
Band Club Committee and experienced recitalist with Big Band 
clubs around the London area. 

The objectives of the new Society are twofold:
Firstly, to provide an opportunity for lovers of this wonderful mu-
sic to listen to presentations/recitals on a regular basis and 
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BOW BRICKHILL CLUB

Our September meeting got off to a very busy 
start with our “Bring and Buy” Sale. Various 
goods were on sale, not least our mouth-watering 
cake and pie stall, manned by our very enthusias-
tic helper, Vivienne, and her team. There was a 
very extensive Bric-a-Brac stall which, together with home-
grown vegetables and Bow Brickhill’s own Blackberry jelly, 
helped to raise funds for the Club's winter entertainment.

Tea was the next item on our agenda, followed by an auction of 
the remaining items, expertly conducted by our friend and 
member Mike Parker. We concluded the afternoon with a quiz 
“Feline Groovy” won by Pat Campbell and her team. This was a 
very busy and interesting afternoon enjoyed by the club and the 
many friends who came to support our sale.

Our next meeting will be a celebration of our eighth year, to-
gether with our annual general meeting when there will be a 
great deal to discuss including our change of time from 2pm to 
4pm to the new time of 1pm to 3pm during November, 
December, January and February.  
Our normal time 2pm to 4pm being resumed in March 2008.

Our October meeting will be in the 
Pavilion on 

Tuesday October 2nd at 2pm 
when we look forward to seeing all old and new friends and 
preparing for another year of the Bow Brickhill Club.

BOW BRICKHILL BOOK GROUP

The group will be meeting on the second 
Monday of each month.  First meeting will 
be on Monday 8th October. Please con-
tact Celia on MK 641868 or 
celiarsherratt@yahoo.co.uk for further 
details.
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CHRISTMAS COMES BY ONCE A YEAR 

And it’s that time when we ask for volunteers to 
offer hospitality to the carol singers. We’ll be sing-
ing again on two evenings in the week before 
Christmas. 
If you can offer a drink and some light refreshment to between 
12 and 30 carol singers, then please let Sue Malleson know.  
Tel 372376 or email sue@bowbrickhill.com.

TRACEYS DANCEZONE
7 ANGORA CLOSE, SHENLEY 

BROOK END MK5 7GJ
01908 504271 or 07710 087732

 9.30 - Freestyle/Ballroom and Latin rhythms 4 years to 7 years
10.15 - Rock n Roll Class - all ages
10.45 - Freestyle/Ballroom and Latin rhythms 8 years to 11 
years 
11.30 - Freestyle/Street dance Class 12years to 17 years

Adult classes available for Ballroom and Latin at Shenley Brook 
End School and West Bletchley Community Centre, Porchester 
Close.

***NEW CLASS***
ROCK N ROLL/SALSA

10 WEEK COURSE
STARTS 14TH SEPTEMBER

YOUTH CLUB

With dark evenings approaching we inevitably are 
now concentrating on indoor activities. Plans are 
under way to develop indoor games and projects 
including the purchase/hire of new equipment. 
Further assistance will inevitably be required and any willing 
helper should contact either Stuart Leeming (372032) or Martin 
Robinson (374852)
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH HARVEST FESTIVAL
13TH TO 15TH OCTOBER

HARVEST SUPPER
13th OCTOBER 
CHURCH HALL
7pm.

Tickets cost £5 per adult or £12 per family (up to 
2 children under 12). This includes supper and 
some entertainment or quiz. Please bring your own drinks
To book see Chris Loak at the Bow Brickhill Club or contact Stuart or 
Kay on 372032

FAMILY SERVICE
SUNDAY 14TH OCTOBER
11.00am

All welcome at the church to celebrate the Har-
vest festival.

TRADITIONAL AUCTION
MONDAY 15th OCTOBER
THE WHEATSHEAF
8pm

Mike Parker will again be our auctioneer. 
Produce for the auction can be brought to 
the church for the service on the 14th or delivered to the pub or Stuart 
Leeming on the afternoon of the 15th.

COPY DEADLINE 
NOVEMBER
We welcome your news and 
views for the next edition. 
Please deliver contributions by 
22nd October to:

Gill Cannell, 17 Greenways. 
Tel 373602;

candishtowers@ukonline.co.uk

SUNDAY SCHOOL

Sunday 7th  October 
11.00 am 

        Church Hall

All children from 3 years on-
wards welcomed. Younger 
ones welcomed with parents.

7

CHURCH ROTAS

OCTOBER
7th
14th
21st
28th

FLOWERS
Mrs S Giles
Mrs S Giles 
Mrs S Willis
Mrs S Willis

CLEANING
Mrs B Morris
Mrs B Morris
Mrs A Duff
Mrs A Duff

ALL SAINTS LUNCH CLUB

Regular attendees at the September meeting 
celebrated the 3rd anniversary of the club.  
Seventeen guests and helpers enjoyed a con-
vivial lunch with a glass of sherry or sparkling 
wine to mark the occasion.  
We also enjoyed a slice of birthday cake with our tea or coffee 
after the meal.  Some photographs were taken for the Bow 
Brickhill website.  
  
The next lunch club meeting is on October 28th

To book in see Chris Loak at the Bow Brickhill Club or contact 
Stuart or Kay on 372032.

AUTUMN BAZAAR  
will be held on 

Saturday  17th November
 the Pavilion 
2pm to 4pm

A planning meeting to organise stalls and stallholders will be 
held on Tuesday October 9th at 8.00pm at the church hall.   
All are welcome to the meeting but if you are unable to attend,  
but would like to be involved with the bazaar on the day, or have 
any new ideas for stalls or games please contact Kay Leeming 
on 372032
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Great Brickhill
St Mary the Virgin

7th October
9.30am Holy Communion

14th October—Harvest
9.30am  Morning Worship 

6.00pm Evensong

21st October
9.30 Holy Communion

28th October—Bible Sunday
4.00pm Sunday@Four

Little Brickhill
St Mary Magdalene

7th October
11.00am Harvest Festival

14th October
11.00am Morning Worship

21st October
11.00am Family Service

28th October—Bible Sunday
9.30am Holy Communion

Stoke Hammond St Luke

7th October
11.00am Family Service at 
Methodist Church

14th October
9.30am Holy Communion

21st October
8.30am Holy Communion for St 
Luke’s Day

28th October—Bible Sunday
9.30am Morning Worship

Bow Brickhill
All Saints

 7th October
9.30am Holy Communion

14th October
11.00am Harvest Festival 

Family Service with 
Baptism

21st October
11.00am Matins

28th October
8.00am Holy Communion

9

LETTER FROM THE RECTOR

The earth is the Lord’s, and everything in it,
the world, and all who live in it.

(Psalm 24, verse 1)

Dear friends,

We are all dependent on one another. There are many influences in 
our world today that encourage us to think, or at least to pretend, that 
we are independent and able to manage on our own. But the reality is 
quite different.

It has been said that by the time we have washed, dressed and had 
breakfast in the morning, the things we have used and eaten have put 
us in touch with half the world. Occasional events such as power cuts, 
or shortages of petrol or other goods give us a sharp reminder of the 
extent to which our lives depend on the work and skills of others.

We will make better and fairer decisions about the way we should live 
if we keep this truth in mind, and also remember the message of the 
Bible, that we ultimately depend on God for all things.

I enjoy our Harvest celebrations each year. Harvest is a time to stop 
and say ‘Thank you’, to all the people around the world who make it 
possible for us to live in the way we do, and to God the creator and 
provider of all things.

You are warmly welcomed to come and join in our worship.

Revd. John Waller

The Rectory, 10 Pound Hill, Great Brickhill MK17 9AS

(01525) 261062

john.waller1@virgin.net
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